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 “Shaping Places” 

Telford and Wrekin Council recently published it’s controversial document known as “Shaping Places” 
Local Plan 2011-2031 and commenced with it’s consultation process, the first phase of which ended on 
7th June 2014.  It highlights areas where development will be encouraged  and within it their plans for 
this Parish which, if fully implemented, would amount to 3,168 homes of which 2,649 are in the Muxton 
Ward.  These proposal amount to a very significant enlargement of the Muxton area. 

The Parish Council held a public meeting on 2nd June 2014 at which strong feelings where  expressed by 
Residents against the Plan.  The Council voted unanimously to object to the Plan and support 
residents in their opposition to it. 

The next step will be for T&Wr to send out a 
revised proposal for further consultation and 
this is expected after the summer. In the new 
year a final version of the plan will then go to 
Public Consultation. If you as Residents wish 
to object then it is  important that your views 
continue to be heard by Telford & Wrekin 
Council. 

Please write to:- 

Cllr Charles Smith                                                                                                                                                                                       
Telford & Wrekin Council                                                                                                                                                              
Addenbrooke House                                                                                                                                                                         
Ironmasters Way                                                                                                                                                                             
Telford                                                                                                                                                                                                
TF3 4NT 

Officers indicated that the stronger and 
greater the number of objections then the 
more likely it will be that residents wishes 
will be taken into account. We therefore urge 
you to make comments and continue to    
object to these proposal at all stages of this 
proposal. 
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Community Engagement Meetings, Donnington 

Date of the next meeting is Thursday 16th October 
2014 held at Turreff Hall at 11.00am.  

Community Governance Review 

Telford & Wrekin Council’s Boundary Review Committee 
met on 23rd June and decided to grant the creation of a  
separate Lilleshall Parish Council with seven Councillors. 
A shadow council will be created to oversee the initial 
setting up of the new council to ensure it is ready to  
commence business after the elections in May 2015. The 
residual Council of Donnington and Muxton will consist 
of four wards;  Donnington West returning 5 Councillors, 
Donnington East returning 1 Councillor, Muxton         
returning 5 Councillors and The Humbers returning 2 
Councillors. Details on how to become a councillor can 
be obtained from Telford & Wrekin Council Democratic 
Services. 

Annual Report 

The Parish Council’s Annual Report for 2013/2014 is 
available on its website www.ldmpc.org or if a hard copy 
is preferred then please contact the Clerk at the Parish 
Council office.  

Free School Meals 

All children in Reception, year 1 and year 2 will be eligi-
ble for a cooked school lunch at no cost to the parents 
from 1 September. 

This is a Government initiative called Universal Infant 
Free School Meals (UIFSM) and is aimed at improv-
ing academic attainment for infant children and to help 
families save money.  

All children in Reception, Year one and Year two will be 
entitled to a free healthy nutritious cooked lunch which 
comprises of a main course and a pudding 

Schools can cater for children if they need a special diet 
because of medical, cultural and religious reasons.  There 
is no form filling required and no eligibility criteria, all 
children in the year groups mentioned are entitled to a 
cooked school lunch.   

The scheme benefits both children and families because 
research says that eating a cooked meal at lunchtime is 
considered to benefit the health, achievement and       
behaviour of all children but especially infant children.  A 
cooked school lunch gives them the essential vitamins 
and minerals they need to help them grow, develop, fight 
infection and have the energy to lead a happy and 
healthy life. 

The benefits to the families are that they will have more 
time because you don’t have to make packed lunches and 
they save on average £370 per year on lunchtime meals. 

All schools in Telford have been given a letter for         
parents, flyers and plasma screens slides to use in their 
school to promote the message . Further information can 
be obtained from www.telford.gov.uk/didyouknow 

 

Women and Children’s Centre to open in Telford  

A new £28million centre for women and children 
is on course to open at the end of September. The 
state-of-the-art Shropshire Women and Children’s    
Centre will open at the Princess Royal Hospital (PRH) in 
Telford. It will be the main centre providing care for 
women and children for Shropshire, Telford & Wrekin 
and mid Wales. The facility will be for: 

Women who need a consultant-led birth                         
Gynaecology services where you have to stay overnight  
Children who need to stay overnight                              
Children’s Oncology and Haematology care                   
Babies who need intensive and special care 

Cathy Smith, Women and Children’s Care Group         
Director and Head of Midwifery at The Shrewsbury and 
Telford Hospital NHS Trust, said: “The Shropshire 
Women and Children’s Centre will be an            
excellent facility for the region. Thousands of 
women and children over the years will benefit 
from this centre and we’re looking forward to it 
opening in September.” 

Before opening its doors to patients at the end of              
September, some of our younger patients are now able to 
use the facilities early. The Children’s Ward at PRH, 
which was located on Ward 14, moved into part of the 
new Children’s Ward (Ward 19) in May 2014. 

It is the only part of the building which is open, with the 
rest of the building opening on 29 and 30 September. 

http://www.telford.gov.uk/didyouknow
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WROCKWARDINE WOOD, TRENCH AND DONNINGTON SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM 

The Youth & Community Team and The Donnington and Trench Safer Neighbourhood Team have been working 
closely with the Donnington Partnership Charitable Trust to develop a Youth Panel in the Donnington area.  The 
panel currently consists of 7 young people from the Sutherland Co-operative Academy and Wrockwardine Wood Arts 
College and since January this year the young people have been encouraged to help become a voice for young people 
in their area.  The panel has carried out consultation work with other young people in the area in the form of         
questionnaires, and these findings were included in an ‘awards for all’ lottery bid by the Donnington Partnership 
which they have been successful in gaining.  To support the awards for all bid the youth panel organized and recruit-
ed help from other young people in the area from secondary and primary schools where they have all come together 
to do a fund raising event in ASDA Donnington on 13th April 2014 and raised nearly £600.00 for activities for young 
people of Donnington. From the successful grant application and their fund raising event they have then taken the 
lead role in promoting and publicising the project of super Sunday event’s, workshops to include sport, dance, film 
making arts, music to their peers, through schools, youth groups and social media which will be edited to form part 
of the showcase event to show what the young people have learned.  This has now created their overall vision which 
was to create opportunities for a wide representation of local residents to become 
engaged and involved in the provision of activities in their community by making 
decisions, directing provision and becoming involved in the delivery of activities in 
the community of Donnington.    

If any young person would like to become a voice for Donnington please contact 
PCSO Amanda Hall on  amanda.hall@westmercia.pnn.police.uk or 01743 261884 
or Emma Brown (Youth and Community Worker) on 07528 969493/01952 385169  
emma.brown@telford.gov.uk  for more information.  

The next Muxton Police 
and Communities Together 
(PACT) Meeting will be on 
Tuesday 2nd September 
2014 commencing at 7pm 
and will take place at  
Muxton Primary School. 

World War 1 Centenary Commemoration Event  

This Parish Council recently paid tribute to the 

fallen heroes of the First World War with a    

special event held on Broadoaks Field,         

Donnington. The stormy weather meant a slow 

start to proceedings although things did pick up 

in the afternoon. The event commenced with a 

short memorial service which included reading 

out the names of those that gave their lives     

contained on the Role of Honour, members 

from the British Legion with their standards 

and the playing of last post and reveille by Mark 

Douglas, a former Light Infantry bugler. 

There were old postcards and photographs from 

the war on display, including medals from the late Harry Trumper and William Trumper as well as performances 

from by the Jackfield Elcock Reisen Band and the  Caribbean Sunshine Steel Band. Teenagers from 83 squadron 

St George’s Air Cadets impressed with their tribute to the Red Arrows, which they called the Red Barrows as they 

used adapted wheelbarrows to imitate the formation display         

reminiscent of the famous RAF display. Volunteers from the        

Donnington Partnership made cakes using recipes from the era and 

also  provided tea, sandwiches and hot meals.   

Serving soldiers from Parsons Barracks in Donnington were present 

with some military police vehicles and equipment.  

Photos show a historical WW1 air battle provided by members of the 

Strategic Tactical Adventure Gaming Society (STAGS) and a WW2 

jeep owned by local resident Mr Wilding.  

More photos are available on the Parish Council website 

www.ldmpc.org and Facebook which also has the video of the Red 

Barrows. 

mailto:amanda.hall@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
mailto:emma.brown@telford.gov.uk


Parish Council Website 

Information about the Parish 

Council can be found on its 

website www.ldmpc.org 

Dates of Council Meetings. 

8th September 2014 

13th October 2014 

10th November 2014 

24th November 2014 (Grants) 

8th December 2014 

12th January 2015 

9th February 2015 — At Muxton 

9th March 2015 

13th April 2015 

11th May 2015 Annual Public Meeting 

11th May 2015 Annual Council Meeting 

N.B. All meetings will take place at Turreff  
Hall commencing at 7pm unless otherwise 
stated and are open to the public and press.   

Office Opening Times 
The Parish Council offices will be 

open at the following times: 

Monday 9am—4pm 

Tuesday 9am—4pm 

Wednesday 9am-4pm  

Thursday 9am—1pm 

Friday 9am-3pm. 

The office will be closed on week-

ends. 

Parish Councillors 

Lilleshall Ward    Donnington Ward   Muxton Ward 

Andrew Baker     Elizabeth Clare   Veronica Brown 

Carol Baker     Brian Green    Lisa Dugmore 

Pam Millard     Pat Green    Nigel Dugmore 

      James Lavery    Jeremy Haigh 

      Clive Mason    Adrian Lawrence 

      John Thompson   Phil Norton 
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Disclaimer: The opinions expressed by the various contributors are not necessarily those of Lilleshall,            
Donnington and Muxton Parish Council. The inclusion of an article in this publication does not necessarily imply a 
recommendation of its aims, policies or methods. Every effort is made to ensure the accuracy of information in this 
publication; however, no liability can be accepted for loss or inconvenience caused as a result of error or omission.  

Chairman 2014/2015 

Councillor Adrian Lawrence was elected 

Chairman to the Parish Council at the    

Annual Council Meeting held on 12th May 

2014. Adrian is a resident of Muxton and 

also a Borough Councillor for that area.  

Useful Numbers 

Abandoned Cars    384384 

Broken Street Light Reporting   608001 (Please 
Note the Number on the Light) 

Chairs and Spares and Community RePaint  619197 

Citizens Advice Bureau    0845 146 1554 

Childline     0800 1111 

Council Tax/Housing Benefit   383838 

Crimestoppers     0800 555 111 

D.I.A.L      210202 

Domestic Violence Helpline   0800 783 1359 

Donnington Library    382905 

FRANK (National Drugs Helpline)  0800 776600 

Litter/Dogs Fouling & Strays   384384 

Neighbourhood Watch    214796 

Parish Council Office    608001 

Police      101 

Princess Royal Hospital    641222 

Refuse Collection    384384 

Samaritans (Telford Branch)   256161 

Telford & Wrekin Council    380000 

Wrekin Housing Trust    217100 


